M ss Mel ani e Lehmann
Conpani es Divi sion
DEPARTVENT OF TRADE & | NDUSTRY
Room 502
10 - 18 Victoria Street
London SWLH ONN
5th January 1994

Dear M ss Lehmann,

CONSULTATI VE DOCUMENT ON PROPCSALS FOR REFORM OF SECTI ONS
151-158 OF THE COVWPANI ES ACTS 1985

I confirmw th thanks recei pt of the above docunent. | wish to
make two general comments on behal f of our Association

1. W& are concerned that the proposed changes to Sections
151-158 are too narrow in that they will not deal with the
situation exenplified by the recent action of a major quoted PLC
(A). Inthis particular case the mnority shareholder in A
formed anot her conpany (B), registered abroad. Subsequently B
made a bid for A having borrowed funds fromA to enable it to
make the bid.

It appears to us that the intention of the legislationis to
Prevent that type of transaction. But as presently drafted
Sections 151-158 evidently failed to do so. A solution could
Per haps involve precluding beneficial owners from borrowi ng from
Conpany A and al so precluding themfromvoting on such a

Take- over proposal ?

2. W are also concerned, as a general point, with the
suggesti on on page 24 of the docunent for "relaxing the

procedure for sharehol der approval”. Section 7.2.8 prefaces
this suggestion with the statenent that "the general neeting is
the key protection provided for sharehol ders”. That key

protection was, of course, the original intention of the

| egi sl ati on which established the joint stock conpany.

However, such protection has in practice becone progressively
weaker. Today hardly anyone woul d argue that the genera
meeting affords other than minimal protection for sharehol ders.
The focus of concern nowis how to strengthen the 'ownership'
rol e of sharehol ders in general neeting. For exanple, the
recent Cadbury Conmittee made some suggestions as to how this

m ght be achieved. In short, therefore, we would consider it a
very retrograde step if the existing requirenents for

shar ehol der approval were in any way relaxed - even allow ng for
the fact that the docunment concerns only sections 151-158

In the context of the above, | would like to mention that we are
in the process of drafting a nunber of what we call "Position
Papers” which will put forward the views of our private

shar ehol der nmenmbers on ways in which corporate governance coul d



be improved. One of these Papers concerns the reformof the
Annual General Meeting. A number of our suggested reforns woul d
need to be inplenented via changes in the conpani es acts.

We woul d very rmuch wel cone an opportunity to nmeet with you and
di scuss further the contents of this letter.

Yours sincerely,

Donal d B But cher
Chai r man



